Faculty Council Minutes

November 10, 2005

Members Present: Larry Arjomand (proxy for Gary May), Larry Booth, Jim Braun (proxy for Joe Trachtenberg), Steve Burnett, Michael Deis (proxy for George Nakos), Tom Eddins, Rosemary Fischer, Michelle Furlong, Kathy Garrison, Thomas Harden, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Melanie Poudevigne, Russ Porter (proxy for Deborah Gritzmacher) and Sherry Richardson

Non-Members Present: Michael Baird, Tom Barnett, Joan Bass, John Campbell, Thomas Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Anthony Giovannitti, Sharon Hoffman, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Mark May, Bud Miller and Jillian Jones
The meeting was called to order at approximately 12:00 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the October 27th meeting were approved.

Reports
Provost/Associate Provost

· Regents’ Professor of the Year award will be awarded to Michael Deis in January.
· Board of Regents will be releasing graduation and retention rate data. Discussion on how this will affect the University followed.

· Spoke briefly about science lab capacity.

President

· University Center is to be named the James M. Baker University on Saturday in recognition of this alumnus for his sizeable donation to the University.

· President stated that he and the Chairman have met on having a special focus meeting of the Council to discuss the future of the university.

· Discussion session on the logo designs.
Science Lab Needs – John Campbell (click here for presentation)
· Campbell spoke about current biology, chemistry, and physics lab space and the restrictions on each.

· Methods for estimating the number of lab spaces the university should have as well as standards of lab utilization were mentioned.

· Campbell also talked about uses of lab time, enrollment and how it affects lab usage.

· How the University is utilizing labs space now and how it is affecting the students, faculty, staff, and administrators and possible measures to fix the space issues were stated.

· Discussions on the affect the limited lab space will have on other measures and the possibility of virtual labs followed.

CAPC – Joan Bass
· Deactivation of the Design certificate and associates program was recommended and approved by Council.
Old Business
Promotion & Tenure Policy Questions – Melanie Poudevigne

· Poudevigne asked for clarification on items in the Faculty Handbook such as terminal degrees and promotion and student evaluations and portfolios.

· There was discussion on creating another ad-hoc committee for this and Council approved.

· Discussion on the Handbook’s wording followed.

Announcements

Ron Jackson announced that the American Democracy Project’s presentation will be at 10:30 a.m. on November 11th
The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30 p.m.

